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Term  4,  Week  10  
12th December, 2014  

As we conclude a very busy two weeks, I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank the 
staff, parents and students for what has been a 
very successful year. I wish our Year 6 
students all the very best and say farewell to 
the following families: Atkinson, Barling, 
Bayliss, Betts, Collier, Graham, Higginbotham, 
Kiddle, May and Stokes 
 

Although our P&C president, Peter Graham, 
will be returning for the P&C’s February and 
Annual General Meetings, we also wish he and 
his wife Priscilla the best for the future. When 
one parent takes on a big responsibility such 
as this, the whole family makes a strong 
commitment to the school in many ways. 
Thank you Peter   and Priscilla, you will be very 
much missed at Nemingha Public School. We 
are still waiting to hear just who will inherit the 
'Magpie' so keep watching this space! 
 

Thank you to the Year 5 parents, Mrs Bowman, 
Mr Lewis and Mrs Moss for organising such a 
lovely Year 6 farewell. It was a wonderful 
evening - well done!  
 

A few changes will be made to our calendar 
next year, with the major one being that our 
annual presentation awards will be held on 
Friday December 4th, commencing at 9.45 
am. Please note this in your diaries so work 
commitments etc can be rearranged well in 
advance if necessary. This will be followed by 
a morning tea to be shared with our special 
guests, parents, grandparents and our 
amazing volunteers.  
 

Sport will take place each Friday next year 
and assemblies will take place once a 
month . These dates will be organised once 
classes are confirmed next year.  
 

Classes for 2015 will be formed on Monday 
2nd February, once our Kindergarten students 
arrive. We will know what our numbers are at 
that time. Students in Years 1-6 will begin the 
year with their 2014 teacher where possible 

and will begin the year with workshops on 
rules, what it is to be a good learner, school 
expectations and child protection. 
 

As this is the final newslink for the year, I wish 
you a happy and safe holiday. Have a lovely 
Christmas and a very happy new year.  
 
Kerrel 
 

 
VIOLIN TUITION— ANYONE 

INTERESTED?? 
 
I am currently in negotiations with a violin tutor 
to teach at Nemingha in 2015.  If there are any 
students interested in learning the violin, could 
you please contact me by Monday 15th 
December.  These lessons will be held on 
Mondays or Tuesdays (depending on 
numbers) on a private basis and will cost 
$20.00 per lesson.  Arrangements can be 
finalised once we know how many students 
wish to learn the violin. 
 
Nicolette Moss 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

TERM 4 WEEK 11  
Student uniforms and clothing 

requirements 
 

MONDAY—All students  full school uniform  
 

TUESDAY—K-Y2  Mufti    (no gold coin) 
 

TUESDAY—Y3-Y6  Sports uniform 
 

WEDNESDAY—All students Mufti (gold coin) 

CLAIM THE DATE 

Friday 13th February—Swimming Carnival 

Friday 17th July — Athletics Carnival 

Friday 4th December—Presentation Day    
     with Morning Tea for guests and all our  
     volunteers 



 
 
This is it!  End of the year last chance. 
 

Clothing Pool open Monday 15th, next opening 
in 2015 Tuesday January 27 10.00-12.00pm. 
 

Remember to check lost property rack as any 
unnamed, unclaimed items will go to Clothing 
Pool or charity. 
 

Thank you for your support during 2014. 
Merry Christmas and may 2015 be  filled with 
all things wonderful. 
 
Karen Darling 
Clothing Pool  Coordinator 

 
 

   We Care Commi ee 
 

Thank you to the five lovely ladies who put their 
name down as part of the ‘We Care Committee’ 
earlier in the year. Thankfully there was only 
limited need for our services this year.  
 

A special thank you to Tracy Gooch for keeping 
her ear to the ground and providing a few care 
packages as part of our committee. 
 
 Karlie Tongue Coordinator 

 

St Lukes Loomberah 

Community Christmas 

Carols Under the Gum 

Trees 

 
When: Sunday 21st December 
 

Time: 5pm until dark 
 

Where: Old Loomberah Sports Ground 
“Glenwood” Duri-Dungowan Rd (Wet 
weather – Loomberah Hall) 
 

Bring: chairs, drinks, large plate of food to 
share, food item for 
hamper, a torch to assist 
carol singing 
 

Fun: water games, 
cricket, Christmas carols 
and Santa  
 

Enquiries:  
Janelle Tongue 
0428421206 
 

CAPA CONCERT 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

presentation  
Night 

2014 

DECEMBER  2014 / JAN/FEB  2015 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

15 
Clothing Pool 
9.00-10.00am 

16 
 

Class Parties 

17 
 

Last day Term 4 
 

18 
Staff Development 

Day 
 

NO STUDENTS 

19 
Staff Development 

Day 
 

NO STUDENTS 

Jan 26 2015 
 

Australia Day 

Jan 27 
SDD 

Clothing Pool  
10.00-12.00pm 

Jan 28 
STUDENTS 

RETURN Term 1  

Jan 29 Jan 30 

 

Feb 2 
 

KINDERGARTEN 
STUDENTS START 

Feb 3 Feb 4 Feb 5 Feb 6 


